

Ohio Board of Nursing

www.nursing.ohio.gov

17 South High Street, Suite 400 • Columbus, Ohio 43215-7410 • (614) 466-3947

October 12, 2017

Emily Kaylor, Director of Regulatory Policy Office of the Lt. Governor Mary Taylor 77 South High Street, 30th Floor Columbus, OH 43215

Dear Director Kaylor:

The Ohio Board of Nursing is in receipt of the CSI Office's comments regarding the Board's administrative rule package for certain rules in Ohio Administrative Code (OAC) Chapter 4723, including rules 4723-2-03; 4723-7-09; 4723-8-01 through 4723-8-05 and 4723-8-07 through 4723-8-10; 4723-9-01 through 4723-9-08 and 4723-9-10 through 4723-9-12; and 4723-23-01 and 4723-23-08. These rules are found within OAC Chapters related to Licensing for Active Duty Military and Veterans; Examination and Licensure; Advanced Practice Registered Nurse Certification and Practice; Prescriptive Authority; and Dialysis Technicians, respectively. The Board understands that the CSI Office has no recommended changes to the proposed rule package.

As a point of clarification in response to the CSI October 12, 2017 recommendation letter, the Board intends to proceed with filing the proposed rule package as originally submitted for review with your office. The filing will be completed today, October 12, 2017 with a public rules hearing date on Wednesday, November 15, 2017. Because the Board will not meet again until the date of the public hearing, the Board will consider testimony, recommendations and possible revisions at that time. To date, the Board has not had an opportunity to meet and consider any amended language proposals. Again, thank you and Mr. Butchello for your thorough and timely review.

Sincerely,

Betsy Houchen, RN, JD

Selsy J. Houchen

Executive Director

cc: Travis Butchello, Esq.

AMR p(179821) pa(318328) d: (694556) print date: 08/02/2025 9:46 AM